STEPHANIE RAWLINGS BLAKE ANTHONY W BATTS

Meayor Folice Commissioner
March 11,2013

TO: The Honorable President and Members
of the Baltimore City Council
Room 400 City Hall
Attn. Karen Randle

FROM: James H. Grees, Director Governmeni Affairs
Baitimore Police Department

RE: City Council Bill No. 13-0201-Supplementary State Fund Operating

Appropriation

The Baltimore Police Department (BPD) has reviewed City Council Bill
No. 13-0201-Supplementary State Fund Operating Appropriation and supports the
requested appropriation.

City Council Bill No. 13-0201 seeks to authorize the reimbursement from
the State of Maryland, Department of Public Safety and Correctional Services of
$32,400 which was in excess of the revenue relied upon for the Fiscal Year 2013
budget. The excess revenue is part of the continuing reimbursement received
from the State for the sex offender registry and the compliance necessary Lo
administer the program, The BPD is provided state funds for each offender
registered and it is also dependant on the frequency of registration.

The BPD welcomes the opportunity to discuss with the Council the overall
grant and consideration of this request.

6 Angela Gibson, Mayor’s Legislative Liaison
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